Cedarfield II HOA Board Meeting Minutes— March 9, 2010
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Location: Via Conference Call

HEARINGS: Homeowner addresses violations so no hearing necessary.

CALL TO ORDER: 12:15 pm – Board President, Kim Green

Approval of Minutes

Treasurer’s Report

OLD BUSINESS:

Street Lights: Have to meet out on property. Ray would meet him so Barrie will follow up with him to see what is good.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Architectural: Kim Green - Letters continue to go to homeowners. With the start of warmer weather, concerns are

mold and unkempt lawns and edging.

Pool: Ray—Pool will open May 22nd. Kathy Vey was contacted to see when the Sharks signup will be in order to

coordinate distribution of pool fobs. She responded and was added to website and FB. Sharks signup will be April 24th from

10:30 to 1:30 at C2 Pool. Pool passes will be handed out on May 1st (same day as blade sharpening) and pool opening will

be May 22nd.

Landscaping: Dwayne Green - Straw has been put down and pansies/annuals installed. The community grill has

been ordered and will be installed outside the C2 pool upon arrival.

Social: Kim Green—Pool party to be scheduled for pool opening weekend. Sunday May 23rd. A DJ has been retained

and games and prizes for the kids being planned. Blade sharpening day May 1st at C2 pool. Community Yard Sale

may 8th. Greg Bolen is organizing the 2nd annual Softball Tournament for Memorial Day weekend.

NEW BUSINESS

Meeting was held via conference call between Barrie and Kim due to scheduling conflicts and illnesses.

Contacted Charlotte Observer to address resident's complaints of circular deliveries being thrown into yards, causing littering

issues. Homeowners can opt out of delivery of these circulars by contacting Robyn Ashley. Email Robyn at rashley@

charlotteobserver.com or call her at 704-358-6172. She will enter your address into the system and hopefully cut down

on some of the miscellaneous mailers received.

Complaints received regarding Jehovah's Witnesses canvassing the neighborhood. There is nothing board can do about the

door to door, however, homeowners can be placed on their "Do Not Call List" which will prevent them from visiting. You can

write a letter and submit to the hall or contact the board to be placed on the Neighborhood "Do Not Call" Request form. A

board member will stop by to have you sign the form at your convenience.

Cedarfield 2 is on Facebook Great forum for voicing concerns and getting word out on issues affecting the neighborhood.

Was agreed to discontinue paper edition of the Sun to residents. Post office is continuing to change way of mailing and the

cost of mailing and delivering is more than advertising revenues. No volunteers are available for board positions, street captains

or delivering of the Sun. C2 and Cedarfield Park are also considering going digital. Delivery will be via email and

online. Notices will be sent each month when the Sun is available.

12:35 pm : Meeting adjourned

